Lee Recreation Commission






June 4, 2012

Present: Phil Sanborn, Geoff Carlton, Dawn Genes, John Shea and Dave Young by phone
Guests: Bert West, Dave Dembowitz

Secretary’s Report:

The minutes of the April 2, 2012 meeting were approved.  There was no meeting in the month of May.
Treasurer’s Report:
Warrant article 12 – $3452.90 left
Warrant article 13 – $4,113.25 left

Revolving Fund account:  $10,800.44 balance on hand
Fishing derby 
$271.99 for prizes and other expenses  Paid

$237.75 for awards (trophys)   Paid

$492 for fish   Paid

Egg Hunt 
$412.26   Paid

Sponsorships for outfield fence banners are coming in

Lee Recreation Basketball

Bert West came to the meeting regarding adult basketball.  The group would like more people in Lee involved.  They play at Mast Way on Tuesday, Thursday and Sunday nights from 6:30 to 9.  No fee is charged, these are pick-up games and no equipment is needed.  People from out-of-town have been coming to play and folks from Lee see the crowd and go home.  There are 16-17 people and there is only room for 4 people on each team so there is a wait.  They would like to change this.  Anyone under age 18 needs to be there with a supervising adult.  The group would like some policies for this.  Geoff mentioned that the outdoor basketball court at Little River Park is ready and available for play.

The Recreation Commission asked Bert to draft basketball program policies and bring it back to the Commission for approval.

Artificial Turf at Little River Park
Geoff proposed that there be a deadline for whether or not to move ahead with an artificial turf field at Little River Park.  Geoff Carlton moved to see if the Lee Recreation Commission will vote in favor of installing an artificial turf field at Little River Park if funding can be obtained above and beyond the cost of natural grass over a 36 month period.  John seconded the motion.
Discussion:

John asked if this would be funding outside of the Town of Lee

Guest Dave Denbowitz and Geoff Carlton discussed prior to this meeting possible funding scenarios which include sponsorship, naming rights, benches, banners, etc.  See attached.

John thinks putting the effort into funding that is not from the taxpayer is a good idea.

Guest Dave Denbowitz said that there will be a high school football team that will be club for the first two years.  The ORYA feeder program will double with that approval.  The high school will play at UNH and other venues where the high school has worked out agreements.
Dave Young (by phone) said we tried to get the funds from the taxpayers and that didn’t work so getting the funds from other ways is a great idea.  Artificial turf in a wet week like this shows a need.  How do we replace this in 10 to 15 years?  Sure don’t want to look down the road and have a huge mat out there that is unusable and no funds to replace it.  Dave said there needs to be input into the landscaping of the park.  We have got to start getting an idea on what is needed to make the park look nice.  Geoff has seen a picture of a field with shrubs around the field instead of a chain link fence.  John said we want it to look nice, not gawky.
Dawn said that artificial turf has its place and Little River Park is not the place.  She is opposed to artificial turf at Little River Park.  This should be a multi-town activity in a commercial setting.

Phil said he is happy to seek outside funding and ask less of the town and we need to know how it will be replaced in the 10 or 14 years.  He also does not want a chain link fence around it and there will be costs to blend it into the park in a natural way.  Can we do this in two years?  Phil would like a decision sooner as we have dirt and half the park is dead.

Guest Dave Dembowitz. said he helped with another facility in Maine like this.  He said if you get 400 families at $1,000 each you can pay for the field.  He said it might be done in 12 months.  The donors need to be able to get a tax deduction.  He commented that this is a tough economy for everybody and a three year idea was to ease the pain.
John asked what kind of game plan has been looked at with companies.  Dave Dembowitz said some local companies are willing to make donations.

Geoff said ORYA said if it takes two years to get a grass field and three years for turf they would rather have turf.

Phil thinks a 24 month period is plenty to know if this is going to work.  John agreed that in 24 months we will know the reading of where we are at – how close we will be as any serious commitments will have been made by then.

Phil made a motion to amend the motion to 24 months and that the field be landscaped in an aesthetically pleasing manner. Geoff seconded it.  The motion now reads “to see if the Lee Recreation Commission will vote in favor of installing an artificial turf field at Little River Park if funding can be obtained above and beyond the cost of natural grass over a 24 month period and be landscaped in an aesthetically pleasing manner.”
Discussion:

Dave Young asked if the landscaping costs would be paid for by the town?  John commented that we want it to look as natural as possible and not have it look commercial.  John said we do not want this to look like a commercial site.  Dave again asked if we would fund raise for this or ask for landscaping from the town.  Geoff said if we put the field in we can generate money to put back into it.

If at the end of the period and not enough money has been raised then a grass field will be built.

Phil called for the vote.
Phil, John, and Geoff and Dave (by phone) said “Aye”.  Dawn said “Nay”.  Motion passed.

Speaking for the Lee Recreation Commission
Spokesperson policy – when any member of the Recreation Commission is working with other groups and organizations they should state that they are speaking only for themselves unless the Lee Recreation Commission has discussed and agreed on a position on a subject or activity.  Unless the topic was discussed and agreed on and in the minutes, it is not a position of the commission.

September 8 Town Event

Who is the representative?  Geoff is interested and no one else has time.  

Geoff made a motion that the Lee Rec commission spend up to $1,500 for music, entertainment (Maximum Velocity) and any games for Lee Little River Fair.  Phil seconded.  Motion passed.  Geoff was reminded that this is a town-wide event and that community participation in the planning is very important.  Accounts will go through the Heritage Commission.
Little River Park

Warrant article 13 – playground – additional equipment will be ordered.  A swing is next on the list.  Geoff has a quote for a special designed swing (Elephant Play) using the balance of the Warrant article and using money coming after July 1 for Phase III playground.
Geoff made a motion to spend up to $6,750 on an Elephant Play single arch swing of which $4,113.25 to come out of FY 2012 playground funds.
Warrant article 12 – basketball court – remaining funds to be used for a shuffleboard court and small kid’s basketball.    A project manager is needed for this project and several names were suggested.  These funds need obligated by June 30 and the project completed within 60 days.
Frisbee Golf – all present like this proposed activity and decided to pay for out of the Trails grant

Fitness Trail – all present like this proposed activity and decided to pay for out of the Trails grant

Electricity – Phil will have to go to the selectmen to ask for assistance with the Town Highway Department. Public Service has renewed our work order for bringing power into the park.  PSNH would own the conduit.  The line will have to go over the first culvert and along the road and under the second culvert.  Each over and under will have to be encased in concrete.  There will be a small box on a pre-cast pad at the trail junction.  The list is being prepared and the job will be put out to bid.  Public Service determines the specs on the job.
Next Meeting – Monday July 2
